Dear James,
On behalf of incoming Rudd Labor Government, I extend a warm welcome to all the national and international delegates to the 2nd International LAMS conference in Sydney. Congratulations on your continuing efforts in this important area of learning, and on hosting the International LAMS Conference in Australia.  
The OECD Report "Are Students Ready for A Technology Rich World?" (2006) reports that the effective use of ICT in schools can have an immediate positive impact on the schools’ learning environments, by creating more dynamic interaction between students and teachers, increasing collaboration and team work in problem-solving activities, stimulating creativity in both students and teachers, and helping students to control and monitor their own learning.
The incoming Labor government has made an important commitment to revolutionise classroom teaching by putting a computer on the desk of every upper secondary student and by providing Australian schools with highspeed broadband connections, as part of Australia's education revolution.
LAMS of course has such an important role to play in this education revolution.  The contribution of LAMS to classroom learning, curriculum development and providing access for students at all levels, even in isolated, rural and remote learning environments to a broad curriculum is already significant and its potential for future learning revolution is being discovered by more and more educators every day.
Our government will also work with the States and Territories and the Deans of Education to ensure new and continuing teachers have access to training that enables them to use the technologies broadband delivers to enrich children’s education experience.  We are also committed to investing in the development of online curriculum resources for all students, and support conferencing facilities for those studying specialist subjects such as languages. This is where LAMS will come into its own.
I understand that the focus of the conference and workshops will be on the practical benefits of Learning Design. There are so many lessons to be shared about the learning experiences and potential of LAMS, and how LAMS can contribute to addressing the challenges for future learning of both individuals and organisations.
Congratulations again on your important work.  I wish you every success with the conference and look forward to sharing the important outcomes of the next few days.  I trust that the delegates will have a chance to enjoy some of the highlights of Sydney
Kind regards,
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Kind regards,
Ursula Stephens
Labor Senator for NSW
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